Union Township Trustees
August 16, 2021

The Union Township Trustees met in regular session at 7:00 pm on August 16, 2021. Fiscal Officer
Jessica Slater's roll call showed the following trustees: John Slater, Charles Prince, and Randy
Weekly present. Dave Cable, Road Superintendent, and Paula Greene, Township Administrator was
were also present. Trustee Slater lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes
Mr. Prince moved to approve the minutes of the August 2 Regular and Special meetings. Mr. Weekly
seconded. Motion carried.

Bills
The clerk certified the money to pay the bills in the treasury or is in the collection process. Mr. Prince
motioned to pay the bills. Mr. Weekly seconded. Motion carried.

Road and Bridge
The Shelly Company will begin working this week. Removed trees were blown into the roadway from

recent storms.

Fire & EMS
Lease agreement — No update.

Administrative

Letter of Support — The South Licking Watershed Conservancy requested a letter of support to seek a
grant from the Muskingham Watershed Conservancy District to study the flooding issues. Mr.
Weekly motioned to send the letter of support. Mr. Prince seconded. Motion passed.

American Rescue Act — The application was approved, and the Township will receive $207,826.10 in
2021 and the same amount in 2022.

Right-of-Way Application - The application provided by the Licking County Prosecutor's Office was
discussed along with asking for a bond when working in the right of way. The Trustees decided the
form Paula presented would be the better option and require a $2500.00 bond. Paula will have the
first application emailed to the prosecutor’s office for a second review.

Bore Request - South Central Power is requesting to bore under Canal Road, just north of the
overpass.

Mr. Slater said South Central Power has a project to eliminate high-voltage wires over I-70. The
Board agreed to the boring.

GovDeals — Paula met with the GovDeals representative about the sale of the township’s surplus
trucks; more information is needed before posting the ads.

The next meeting of the Union Township Trustees will be held on September 7, 2021, at 7:00 pm.
Mr. Weekly motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:38 pm. Mr. Prince seconded. Motion carried.
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